PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Tuesday, October 20, 2009
Town Hall Mayflower Room

The Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday, October 20, 2009 at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall in the Mayflower Room. 

Present: 

Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman 

David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman
Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr.

John T. Mahoney, Jr.

William P. Hallisey, Jr.

Melissa Arrighi, Acting Town Manager

Call to Order

Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Executive Session

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Mahoney, the Board voted to enter executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraph 3 (Contract Negotiations).   By roll call: Malaguti – yes, Mahoney – yes, Hallisey – yes, and Quintal – yes.   Selectman Machado abstained and did not participate in executive session.

Chairman Quintal noted that the Board would return to open session following the conclusion of executive session.

Public Hearing – Alteration of Premises: Annual All Alcohol Restaurant Liquor License

Chairman Quintal reconvened the meeting and opened a hearing to consider the application for an Alteration of Premises from Patrizia’s Italy Trattoria, Inc. d/b/a Patrizia’s Italy Trattoria, holder of an Annual All Alcohol Restaurant Liquor License (170 Water Street, Unit 1 C/D, Mark Matthews as Manager).    Notice of this hearing was given in accordance with Chapter 138 of the Massachusetts General Laws and those wishing to be heard on the matter were encouraged to attend.
Mark Matthews addressed the Board on behalf of the license application.  Mr. Matthews explained that the Alteration of Premises represented the addition of the outdoor patio to the licensed premises.   Otherwise, he noted, no changes were proposed.
Seeing no questions from the Board, Chairman Quintal opened the hearing to public comment in favor of or against the license application.

Robert Bielan spoke in favor of the Alteration of Premises request, noting his opinion that the addition of Patrizia’s patio, along with that of the nearby Blue-Eyed Crab, will enhance the environment within the Village Landing Marketplace.

No other citizens came forward to speak.  Chairman Quintal closed the hearing to await a motion of the Board.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board granted an Alteration of Premises (as outlined in the license application) to Patrizia’s Italy Trattoria, Inc. d/b/a Patrizia’s Italy Trattoria.  Voted 5-0-0, approved.  

Town Manager’s Report

Article 24 (Sex Offender Residency Restriction) – Acting Town Manager Melissa Arrighi referenced an issue brought forth by Dale Webber, Town Meeting Member, regarding the documents that were sent out with Town Meeting packets for Article 24 (Sex Offender Residency Restriction).  She made note that, in the interest of balance and fairness, a separate mailing with an opinion in favor of Article 24 was mailed out to Town Meeting representatives.

Responsible Contractor Bylaw – Ms. Arrighi discussed the Responsible Contractor Bylaw, which was adopted at the April 6, 2004 Town Meeting.  The bylaw, she explained, is subject to a five year review (under section 140-5), but there is no clarification as to who shall review it.   As such, Ms. Arrighi said, she is putting together an internal working group comprised of the Town’s Procurement Officer, a member of the Building Committee, a member from the Department of Public Works, and a member from the Board of Selectmen to perform this task.   She outlined the charge of the working group, which will be to: review each section of the bylaw, determine how the bylaw may be improved, assess how the bylaw’s adoption has affected projects, and make any final recommendations to the Selectmen for the next Town Meeting.  As part of this process, Ms. Arrighi noted, the group will hold one public hearing to receive input from local Contractors and others interested in the bylaw.
Ms. Arrighi asked the Board to choose a member to serve upon the working group.  Vice Chairman Malaguti expressed interest in serving, noting that he was a member of the group that worked upon the first Responsible Contractor Bylaw.  Selectman Mahoney nominated Vice Chairman Malaguti as the Board’s designee on the Responsible Contractor Bylaw Working Group.  Selectman Machado seconded the nomination, and the Board voted 4-0-1 in favor (Vice Chairman Malaguti abstained from voting for himself).  
SEMASS – Ms. Arrighi referenced a draft of the contract amendment relating to the Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) signed in August with SEMASS.   She asked the Board to review the draft contract amendment before she schedules a meeting with SEMASS representatives to discuss the matter further.   Ms. Arrighi noted that a copy of the draft amendment was provided to the chairman of the Solid Waste Advisory Committee.  
Ethics – Ms. Arrighi reiterated previous announcements she made regarding important changes that were recently made to the State’s Conflict of Interest Law and the State Ethics Commission’s enabling act.  She reported that there is now mandatory ethics education and training requirements for public employees, including members of Town committees and boards and, perhaps, vendors.   Ms. Arrighi detailed the number of individuals that the Town would be responsible to train—approximately 460 individuals from the Town’s boards and committees, 126 Town Meeting Representatives, 2,000 employees (Town and school, including seasonal), and 8,100 vendors—and expressed concern with the cost and time associated with ensuring compliance with the new State mandate.   She noted that she plans to meet with the Town Clerk and Human Resources Director in the next week to discuss the logistics associated with such a daunting task.

Plymouth North High School Construction Project – Ms. Arrighi reported that the Finance Director has determined the amortized impact of the borrowing for the Plymouth North High School construction project.  The taxpayer of an average assessed home, she said, will see an impact ranging from approximately $140 in the first year of the borrowing to approximately $68 in the last year (25th year) of the borrowing.  

Licenses

Vehicle for Hire (New)

· Plimoth Transportation, Inc. d/b/a Mayflower Taxi (Scott Vecchi, 166 Gunners Exchange Road) applied for two (2) Taxi vehicles, listed below.   Both vehicles have been inspected by the Inspectional Services Department.
· 2000 Ford Crown Victoria

· 2003 Ford Crown Victoria

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved two (2) Taxi vehicles (as listed above) for Plimoth Transportation, Inc. d/b/a Mayflower Taxi.  Voted 5-0-0, approved.
Vehicle for Hire Operator (New)

· For Plimoth Transportation, Inc. d/b/a Mayflower Taxi, 166 Gunners Exchange Road:
· Kenneth McKeown, Jr.
8 Peck Ave, Plymouth, MA 02360

Background check and driving record show no basis for denial.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved a Vehicle for Hire Operator license for Kenneth McKeown, Jr. to operate as a driver for Plimoth Transportation, Inc. d/b/a Mayflower Taxi.  Voted 5-0-0, approved.

Pole Petition
· NSTAR and Verizon Petition 1729420 – one petition covering the installation of one (1) new push brace on Carters Bridge Road.  This is necessary to stabilize an existing pole. 
On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved the NSTAR and Verizon Petition 1729420.  Voted 5-0-0, approved.

One Day Wine & Malt License (Change of Date)
· British Beer Company (2294 State Road, Tim White) requested to change the date of its previously approved One Day Wine & Malt License, due to a forecast for inclement weather.   The event (and the approved one-day license) was originally scheduled for October 18, 2009 from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., to be held in the establishment’s parking lot for a charity event to raise money for the Thanksgiving Day Parade.   British Beer Company now wishes to hold the event on October 25, 2009 from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Liquor liability is in place.
On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board voted to approve British Beer Company’s request to change the date and time of its One Day Wine & Malt License (as outlined above) to October 25, 2009 from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Voted 5-0-0, approved.  
Administrative Notes

Meeting Minutes – On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved the minutes of the August 4, 2009 Selectmen’s meeting.   Voted 5-0-0, approved. 
1820 Court House Lease – The Board signed and executed the Ground Lease and Notice of Lease between the Town of Plymouth and the Plymouth Redevelopment Authority for the 1820 Court House and accompanying court house properties.
1820 Court House Deed – The Board signed and executed the Acceptance of Deed for the 1820 Court House and accompanying court house properties.

Plymouth North High School Project – On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board approved the following vote:

It is hereby determined that the cost of the Plymouth North High School project (including the expenses of designing and constricting a new high school at the Plymouth North High School site and/or the remodeling of existing school buildings at such site including demolition, additions, alterations, renovation, equipment, and furnishings for said school and the construction and/or renovation of athletic fields at such site) to be financed with a portion of the proceeds of the $199,000,000 borrowing authorized by the votes of the Town passed June 26, 2006 (Article 1) and September 19, 2006 is $92,249,040.

And further, that it is hereby determined that, based on correspondence and other communications with representatives from the Massachusetts School Building Authority (“MSBA”),that the Board expects that the Plymouth North High School project will receive approval by the MSBA for a school facilities grant relating to the eligible costs of the Plymouth North High School project.

Voted 5-0-0, approved.

Draft License Agreement for Drew Road Utility Easement – The Board directed staff to draft a license agreement for a utility easement between the Town and NSTAR for the repair of a utility line servicing residential property on Drew Road that runs through a portion of the Town Forest (Lot 7-6, Map 88 and Lot 1, Map 89A), as recommended by the Department of Planning & Development.

Gift for Eel River Headwaters Restoration – The Board accepted, with gratitude, a gift in the amount of $4,312.00 from NSTAR Electric & Gas Corporation for the Eel River Headwaters Restoration Project.

Committee Appointment / Cultural Council – The Board appointed Victor G. Moulton of 909 Long Pond Road to the Cultural Council, for a term effective October 21, 2009 through October 20, 2012.
Committee Appointment / Cable Advisory – The Board appointed Douglas J. Mitchell of 12 Miller’s Joist to the Cable Advisory Committee, for a term effective October 21, 2009 through June 30, 2012.
Committee Appointment / Cable Advisory – The Board appointed Barbara Mulvey-Welsh of 16 Murray Street to the Cable Advisory Committee, for a term effective October 21, 2009 through June 30, 2012.
Committee Appointment / Council on Aging – The Board appointed Margaret R. Gazzara of 239 Rocky Pond Road to the Council on Aging for a term effective October 21, 2009 through June 30, 2012.
Committee Appointment / PRS Neighborhood Advisory – The Board appointed Fran Brown of 7 Martin Circle as its representative on the Plymouth Rock Studios Neighborhood Committee for a term effective October 21, 2009 through June 30, 2012.
Committee Appointment / Memorials Advisory – The Board appointed Katharine Reissfelder of 71 Shallow Pond Lane to the Memorials Advisory Committee for a term effective October 21, 2009 through June 30, 2012.
Memorandum of Understanding / Article 28 – The Board endorsed the revised Memorandum of Understanding between the Town of Plymouth and Harald, LLC, as amended, pertaining to Article 28 (Amend Zoning for Lots 13 and 48 on Map 89) of the Fall Annual Town Meeting, as recommended by the Planning Board. 

Public Comment

Linda Benezra addressed the Board regarding the draft amendment to the Town’s waste disposal contract with SEMASS.   Ms. Benezra, who serves as the Advisory & Finance Committee’s representative on the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (“SWAC”), said that the SWAC has not yet had the opportunity to review and discuss the contract amendment, and she expressed her belief that the document should be forwarded to the Advisory & Finance Committee for a full review.   The contract amendment, if signed, will be a binding agreement until 2030, she said, and with so many changes coming to the waste management industry, she has concerns about the expected minimum waste tonnage that SEMASS has outlined in the document.   Ms. Benezra pointed out several provisions within the proposed agreement which she believes could pose a liability for the Town, including the statement that any tonnage shortfall will fall back on the Town’s solid waste budget and, thus, the taxpayers.   Ms. Benezra said that there are still several other waste disposal options—like Pay-As-You-Throw—that the Town could pursue in the place of an amended contract with SEMASS.  

Chairman Quintal stated that he would be agreeable if the Advisory & Finance Committee would like to review the SEMASS contract amendment.   The other members of the Board made no objections.   
School Superintendent Gary Maestas thanked Plymouth’s municipal staff, officials, committee members, and citizens for having the foresight to vote for the Plymouth North High School building project, for which the Town will receive State reimbursement for nearly half of the cost.

Proposal Pertaining to 158 Water Street
Attorney Robert Betters addressed the Board on behalf of 158 Water Street LLC, owners of property at 158 Water Street.  Attorney Betters explained that his clients are in the design phase of building a mixed-use facility at 158 Water Street, the former site of the 1620 Restaurant and Ocean Spray offices at the intersection of Water Street and South Park Avenue.   The owners of 158 Water Street, LLC, he said, would like to know if the Board would be amenable to their proposed plans to provide funds for the redesign of the rotary intersection in exchange for improved pedestrian access and dedicated parking in front of their property.   

Attorney Betters noted that his clients have discussed their proposal with David Gould, Acting DPW Director, and he presented the Board with two layout plans—one drawn up by his clients’ designer and one proposed by the Department of Public Works (“DPW”).   The DPW, he said, has interest in making improvements to pedestrian access at the busy rotary intersection, and these improvements make sense within the context of his clients’ plans to develop the property for multiple uses with retail, restaurant, and residential components.   If the Board is favorable to the concept of his clients’ proposal, Attorney Betters noted, they will continue to work with the DPW on a plan that benefits both parties.

Attorney Betters reported that approximately 8 or 9 non-metered public parking spaces would be eliminated as a result of the redesign proposal, noting his clients’ request to maintain two dedicated spaces for the development.   158 Water Street LLC will not pay for the entire project, he said, but it is willing pay for the work that directly abuts the property.

A brief discussion ensued during which the Selectmen posed questions to Attorney Betters and offered thoughts on the proposal.  Vice Chairman Malaguti said that he would like to hear from the Acting DPW Director before passing any judgment.  Selectman Mahoney sought further details on the development plans.   Chairman Quintal expressed general support for the plan but noted that he does not want to reduce the supply of public parking.  Selectman Machado cautioned against making any changes to the rotary that could affect the ability of boat owners to trailer their vessels to the public boat launch.  Selectman Hallisey said that he would be receptive to exploring the proposal further, once the Board has had an opportunity to hear from the DPW.
At the close of the discussion, Chairman Quintal called for a brief recess.
Town Manager Search
Chairman Quintal reconvened the meeting and Selectman Machado recused himself from participating in the process of appointing a new Town Manager.

Selectman Mahoney nominated Richard M. Brown to serve as Plymouth’s Town Manager.  Vice Chairman Malaguti nominated Mark S. Stankiewicz to serve as Plymouth’s Town Manager.  

Discussion ensued amongst the members of the Board regarding the candidates and the interview sessions held on October 8, 2009.  Selectman Mahoney argued that Richard M. Brown was the best candidate for the position, based on his résumé and years of experience.  Vice Chairman Malaguti contended that Mark S. Stankiewicz stood out as the most confident and responsive candidate.   Chairman Quintal and Selectman Hallisey both acknowledged the capability of all three finalists (including the third candidate, Richard A. Montuori) but stated their choice of Mr. Stankiewicz as the best candidate.
Chairman Quintal thanked the Town Manager Search Committee for what he described as an outstanding job in identifying qualified finalists.   He also expressed appreciation and offered compliments to Ms. Arrighi for her work as Acting Town Manager, noting that, had she applied as a candidate for the Town Manager position, she would receive his vote. 
Selectman Hallisey seconded both nominations (Selectman Mahoney’s nomination of Richard M. Brown, Vice Chairman Malaguti’s nomination of Mark S. Stankiewicz).   Selectman Mahoney cast the lone vote for Richard M. Brown.   Chairman Quintal, Vice Chairman Malaguti, and Selectman Hallisey each cast a vote for Mark S. Stankiewicz.
Vice Chairman Malaguti noted that the appointment of the Town Manager requires a supermajority vote of four selectmen.   If the Board has reached an impasse, he said, the search process must be initiated again.

The Selectmen continued to debate their respective choices of candidates.   Selectman Mahoney expressed his belief that more weight should be given to the finalists’ experience and résumés, while Selectman Hallisey argued that the candidates’ public poise and rapport with the community are equally important factors.  Vice Chairman Malaguti discussed the impressions made by the candidates in the screening process, and he expressed his belief that the best candidate should have a balance of both experience and personality.   Vice Chairman Malaguti advised his fellow selectmen that restarting the process will result in further search-related expenses and an extension of the burden on the Acting Town Manager.    

Chairman Quintal called for another vote.   Again, Selectman Mahoney cast the lone vote for Richard M. Brown, while Chairman Quintal, Vice Chairman Malaguti, and Selectman Hallisey voted for Mark S. Stankiewicz.

The Board was again at a stalemate, as the four-vote requirement to appoint a Town Manager could not be met.  At the close of the discussion, Chairman Quintal stated that he would not vote to spend any additional funds on the search for a new Town Manager.

Planning Board: Request to Obtain Counsel
Marc Garrett, chairman of the Planning Board, addressed the Selectmen on behalf of the Planning Board’s request for permission to obtain special counsel.  The Planning Board, he said, has taken the position to appeal the Zoning Board of Appeals’ (“ZBA”) decision to overturn the Building Inspector’s determination to deny an auto dealership proposed for Long Pond Road.  Mr. Garrett referenced a memo from the Planning Board to the Selectmen in which the Planning Board outlined its position on the matter and its request to appeal the decision with assistance from special counsel.  

The Planning Board voted 4-1 to appeal the ZBA’s decision, Mr. Garrett explained, because the ZBA and Building Inspector were at odds over something that appeared to be ambiguity in the pertinent Highway Commercial (“HC”) zoning language.   He reported that the Planning Board subsequently discovered that an amendment was made to the zoning language in 2000 that specifically deleted auto dealerships from HC zoning.    Mr. Garrett contended that Town Meeting voted with the clear intention to strike certain provisions from the HC zoning language—including the allowance of auto dealerships—and, thus, the vote of Town Meeting and the integrity of the bylaw should be honored.   It is the Planning Board’s belief that the ZBA does not have the authority to make the determination it made in this case, based on the clear prohibitions pertaining to auto dealerships outlined in the HC zoning bylaw.

Mr. Garrett stated that the issue has nothing to do with economics or the auto dealership developer.  Those who disagree with or wish to change the bylaw may do so through Town Meeting, he said, not through the ZBA’s interpretation.  Mr. Garrett noted that, if the Selectmen will not allow the use of special counsel, the four members of the Planning Board who voted to appeal the ZBA’s decision will proceed with a class action suit as individuals.  

Mr. Garrett fielded questions from the Board regarding the Planning Board’s decision to appeal the ZBA determination.  Chairman Quintal urged Mr. Garrett and his colleagues to work out their differences with the ZBA decision out of court.   Mr. Garrett responded that the Planning Board had been in contact with the auto dealership developer since September of 2008.   Had the developer sought a zoning change through the appropriate Town Meeting route, Mr. Garrett explained, the Planning Board would not stand in the way of the process.
Mr. Garrett discussed the site of the proposed auto dealership as well as the entire HC-zoned Long Pond Road / Exit 5 area.   He again reiterated his position that it is the Planning Board’s job to represent the citizens of Plymouth and adhere to the bylaw of record.  Zoning, Mr. Garrett explained, is generally intended to define at-minimum prohibited uses, not allowable uses.   Good, bad, or indifferent, he said, there is a bylaw in place, and the intent of that bylaw cannot be changed through the vague parsing of language.

In response to a question from Vice Chairman Malaguti, Mr. Garrett shared the reasons why an appeal of the ZBA’s decision is the only way to halt the project from going forward in the face of the zoning bylaw.   Mr. Garrett speculated that, perhaps by delaying the project, the developer might consider applying for a zoning change through the appropriate process that will address the provision in the HC language that prohibits auto dealerships.
Ms. Arrighi reported that the ZBA did not find that the bylaw clearly prohibited auto dealerships—regardless of the intent of the vote at the 2000 Town Meeting to disallow them—and, thus, the ZBA approved the zoning permit.  Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Ms. Arrighi if she could inquire with Town Counsel as to whether the ZBA could make such a determination, due to the clear conflict outlined in the HC bylaw.
The Selectmen posed further questions and offered opinions on the matter.   Selectman Machado speculated whether the restrictions outlined in the HC zoning bylaw will affect Plymouth’s ability to compete with other towns in attracting new business.   Both Selectman Machado and Selectman Hallisey expressed concern about the cost for legal services to defend the ZBA’s decision against the Planning Board’s proposed appeal.

Mr. Garrett contended that the Town will render its bylaws useless if it does not uphold and defend them.  The Town, he said, would certainly put itself at legal risk—therefore subject to legal expense—by allowing such vague interpretations and overturning of laws.  Mr. Garrett noted that, despite being well aware of the zoning bylaw, its language, and the provision that was voted out in 2000, the developer took a gamble on what appears to be a flaw in the bylaw’s language.  The Planning Board’s appeal, he said, can serve as the catalyst for the remedy of this flaw in the HC zoning bylaw. 
Chairman Quintal stated that, as an elected representative of the community, he has a responsibility to answer to his constituents’ questions about why their tax bills continue to increase.   The Town, he said, needs to make permitting processes easier for businesses, to expand its commercial tax base.  Chairman Quintal suggested that the Town fix the HC bylaw and rezone all the parcels within the Long Pond Road / Exit 5 corridor, including the Town’s recently-vacated Water Barn facility, which, he said, continues to remain for sale with few offers.   He wondered whether there might be time to reach out to the developer to reach a compromise pertaining to the dealership decision, without the need to incur legal expense.

Mr. Garrett was skeptical that the developer would be willing to compromise on the ZBA decision, which essentially granted the developer the right to move forward with the auto dealership project.   The Planning Board and the Town cannot influence the ZBA’s decision, he explained, but it can file an appeal to overturn the decision.  Mr. Garrett reiterated his position that the Planning Board’s decision to challenge the ZBA’s decision is based on principle, alone, and he asked for the Board’s permission to obtain special counsel to pursue the appeal.  
Consensus formed amongst the Selectmen that Ms. Arrighi would ask Town Counsel to research the legality of the ZBA’s decision, in light of the provisions outlined in the Highway Commercial (“HC”) zoning bylaw.

Old Business / Letters / New Business

Old Business

Wiring on Double Poles – As a follow-up to the discussion the Selectmen held at their meeting of October 6, 2009 regarding double utility poles, Vice Chairman Malaguti clarified that there are only six double poles between which the Fire Department must transfer its wiring, not 49 as was previously reported.  
Detail of Legal Expenses – Vice Chairman Malaguti acknowledged the breakdown of the Town’s legal expenses that the Town Manager’s Office provided to the Board.

New Business

Parking Lot at 130 Court Street – Selectman Machado said that he has received reports from Cherry Hill residents who use the parking lot at 130 Court Street (adjacent to the former PACTV building) that the lights are out in the lot.  Ms. Arrighi responded that the residents of Cherry Hill should not use the Town’s lot at 130 Court Street.

Potential Hazard at High Pine and South Meadow – Selectman Machado noted that a cement pre-cast drainage structure has been left at the corner of High Pine Drive and South Meadow Road, awaiting installation.   A resident, he said, reported that she nearly drive into the cement structure while entering the poorly lit intersection at night.  

County Property for Sale – Vice Chairman Malaguti noted correspondence from County Administrator Troy Clarkson regarding the County’s intent to sell property on Long Pond Road.  Ms. Arrighi responded that the notice regarding the intended sale of the parcel is being vetted internally, to determine if the land would be of use to the Town.
Public Works Emergency – Vice Chairman Malaguti explained that he received a report from a resident of Bartlett Brook that the DPW could not be reached for a public works-related emergency.   He asked if there is a clear line of communication between the Police Department and DPW during nights and weekends.  Ms. Arrighi acknowledged that, in this particular case, the resident did not receive a quick response but confirmed that the DPW provides a list to the Police Department of staff contacts who can respond to off-hour emergencies.
Cemeteries, Sports Fields, and Dogs – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked if the DPW could install signs noting that dogs are not allowed in the Town’s cemeteries, as he has received several reports of dogs defiling gravesites.  Selectman Machado noted that the same issue is occurring on the Town’s sports fields and playgrounds, with many dog owners neglecting to pick up after their pets.

400th Anniversary Kick-Off Party – Selectman Mahoney reminded the Board and the public of the 400th Anniversary Kick-Off Party scheduled for Saturday, November 7, 2009 from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in the Blue Room at Memorial Hall.

Paperless Meetings – Selectman Mahoney noted that the School Committee no longer uses paper packets during meetings, as they have been provided with laptops from which the meetings can be conducted.  He suggested that the Board consider doing the same, for both financial and environmental savings. 
Executive Session – Selectman Mahoney asked that the Board continue with its original plans to hold an executive session at the conclusion of the meeting.   Vice Chairman Malaguti contended that there was no reason to meet in executive session to discuss contract provisions if the Board did not reach a decision on a new Town Manager.  Chairman Quintal and Selectman Hallisey agreed with Vice Chairman Malaguti.  

Chairman Quintal suggested that the members of the Board take some time to think about the candidates and interviews prior to the next regularly-scheduled meeting of the Board.

Adjournment of Meeting

Chairman Quintal noted that the Board was not scheduled to hold a meeting on Tuesday, October 27, 2009.

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Machado, the Board voted to adjourn its meeting at approximately 10:00 p.m.   Voted 5-0-0, approved.
Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen
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